
RCW 49.17.130  Violations—Dangerous conditions—Citations and 
orders of immediate restraint—Restraints—Restraining orders.  (1) If 
upon inspection or investigation, the director, or his or her 
authorized representative, believes that an employer has violated a 
requirement of RCW 49.17.060, or any safety or health standard 
promulgated by rules of the department, or any conditions of an order 
granting a variance, which violation is such that a danger exists from 
which there is a substantial probability that death or serious 
physical harm could result to any employee, the director or his or her 
authorized representative shall issue a citation and may issue an 
order immediately restraining any such condition, practice, method, 
process, or means in the workplace. Any order issued under this 
section may require such steps to be taken as may be necessary to 
avoid, correct, or remove such danger and prohibit the employment or 
presence of any individual in locations or under conditions where such 
danger exists, except individuals whose presence is necessary to 
avoid, correct, or remove such danger or to maintain the capacity of a 
continuous process operation in order that the resumption of normal 
operations may be had without a complete cessation of operations, or 
where a cessation of operations is necessary, to permit such to be 
accomplished in a safe and orderly manner. In addition, if any machine 
or equipment, or any part thereof, is in violation of a requirement of 
RCW 49.17.060 or any safety or health standard promulgated by rules of 
the department, and the operation of such machine or equipment gives 
rise to a substantial probability that death or serious physical harm 
could result to any employee, and an order of immediate restraint of 
the use of such machine or equipment has been issued under this 
subsection, the use of such machine or equipment is prohibited, and a 
notice to that effect shall be attached thereto by the director or his 
or her authorized representative.

(2) Whenever the director, or his or her authorized 
representative, concludes that a condition of employment described in 
subsection (1) of this section exists in any workplace, he or she 
shall promptly inform the affected employees and employers of the 
danger.

(3) An employer may contest an order restraining any condition of 
employment or practice issued under subsection (1) of this section 
within 10 working days of the effective date of the order by making an 
application to the superior court of the county wherein such condition 
of employment or practice exists. Upon the filing of any such 
petition, the superior courts of the state of Washington shall have 
jurisdiction to grant appropriate relief.

(4) At any time that a citation or a citation and order 
restraining any condition of employment or practice described in 
subsection (1) of this section is issued by the director, or his or 
her authorized representative, he or she may in addition request the 
attorney general to make an application to the superior court of the 
county wherein such condition of employment or practice exists for a 
temporary restraining order or such other relief as appears to be 
appropriate under the circumstances.  [2021 c 253 § 1; 2010 c 8 § 
12012; 1973 c 80 § 13.]

Rule-making authority—Worker safety and health—2021 c 253: "The 
department of labor and industries may adopt rules as necessary to 
implement this act." [2021 c 253 § 6.]

Certified on 9/1/2023 RCW 49.17.130 Page 1


		2023-11-04T11:47:09-0700
	Electronic transmittal




